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Dates for your diary… 

• 10th June—KS1 swim-

ming to start for 6 

weeks  

• 16th June—Fete & 

Happy Circus  

• 20th June—National 

Sports Week (details to 

follow) 

• 20th June—Open Af-

ternoons (Ruby, Emer-

ald & Diamond) 

• 21st June—Open After-

noons (Topaz, Sapphie 

& Pearl) 

• 23rd June—Sports Day  

• 30th June & 7th July—

New Intake Induction 

• 14th July—Move 

Around Day & Open 

Evening 

• 11th July—Reports 

Home (tbc) 

• 15th July—Last swim 

• 18th July—Yr2 leavers 

assembly Diamond 

9:30am & Pearl 2:30pm 

• 20th July—Last Day 

(Finish at 1:15pm no 

Peardrops) 

• 21st July—INSET 

DAY (no children)  

•  

 

 ‘Be safe, be kind. 

Listen and think a lot. 

Be your best!’ 

Dear Parents/Carers 

 

Welcome back for the final half term before the big holidays.  Once again, this 

will be an extremely busy term with KS1 swimming, National Sports Week, 

Open Afternoons, Open Evening, year group transitions, Year 2 leavers as-

sembly and end of year reports to name a 

few.   

Jubilee Celebrations 

During half term some of our children have 

been working hard together to create a giant 

Jubilee celebration painting for the residents 

on their road.  This is an example of fabulous 

teamwork to help cheer up the local residents 

and people passing by.  Well done Buster, 

Florence, Isabelle, Finley some of the junior 

school children and everyone else who was 

involved for excellent community spirit. 

Year 2 Mini Olympic Winners! 
A big congratulations to all our Year 2 children, we came 1st!  On Wednesday, 

Year 2 went to Chelmsford Athletics stadium to compete in the Mini Olympics 

where we represented Australia.  This is where 4 schools take part in 7 various 

sporting activities, are timed and given a score.  At the end of each activity the 

scores get counted.  The activities were ladder running, throwing, toy pony rid-

ing, balance bikes, large cup stacking, dance and relay runs.  All the children 

worked hard individually and their behaviour was exemplary.  There were over 

250 children who took part and two of our children did extremely well by 

achieving a place on the final podium.  Well done Sienna for getting 1st place 

overall and receiving a gold medal and well done to Robyn for getting 3rd place 

overall and receiving a bronze medal—what stars! 





Reminders & Information 
THURSDAY 16TH JUNE—(A message from the FIPS Team) The circus and the Fete are fast approach-

ing, with less than a week to go!   The fete will be on the school field from the end of the school day until 

the opening of the Big Top at 5.15pm. Then the Circus will run from 5.30- 7.30pm (with a 30min interval). 

Remember you don’t need Circus tickets to come and have fun at the Fete. 

The games stalls will be at a cost of 50p, £1 or £2 and the FIPS Snack Station selling drinks, crisps, do-

nuts & ice creams will be 50p or £1 so please ensure that you bring plenty of change to enjoy some yum-

my treats before the Circus or in the interval.  There will also be a Pizza van and a Burger Van so dinner 

is sorted too.    

Don’t forget its dress down (non-uniform) day on the Thursday too, so the children can leave their 
uniforms in the wardrobe and go straight onto the field after school without worrying about getting messy. 
They can also leave their bag on their peg until the next day if needed too. We also have a wonderful stall 
offering festival hair and circus tattoos which the children have permission to keep on for the next day at 
school.   

OPEN AFTERNOON—Another opportunity to look at your children's fabulous work together.  Monday 

20th June 3.05pm—3:45pm (Ruby, Emerald & Diamond classes).  Tuesday 21st June 3:05pm—3:45pm 

(Topaz, Sapphire & Pearl classes). 

SPORTS DAY 23RD JUNE—This year our sports day will be as ‘normal’ with the children coming into 

school in their PE kits (trainers please) and they will be given a coloured top to design and wear on the 

day.  Siblings will be in the same colour team and there will be a range of races.  Parents and grandpar-

ents are welcome to come. Please arrive by 1:30pm and wait at the school gate to be let in.  

NATIONAL SPORTS WEEK 20TH—24TH JUNE—We have a busy week of sporting events and activi-

ties including Balance bikes, Boccia and Kurling, KS1 swimming and lots more.  Please can all children 

be in their PE kits all week. 

MOVE AROUND DAY/OPEN EVENING—14TH JULY—This is when the children find out who their next 

teacher will be and spend the morning with them in their  new classes.  The Year 2 children also go over 

to the junior school to spend the morning in their new classes—very exciting!  Both schools are then open 

after school until 5pm for parents, children, grandparents, new parents to visit the schools, look at dis-

plays/work and see their new teachers. 

SCOOTERS—Please can I remind all parents/carers that scooters and bikes are not to be used on the 

school playground/pathways.  They should be kept in the bike park area or carried.  There have been 

several near misses of children and adults nearly being bumped into. Thank you. 

WATER BOTTLES—Please remember that only water must be put into children’s water bottles (squash 

is not allowed). 

ATTENDANCE—Please remember that holidays are not allowed during school term time and will be un-

authorised.  Overall attendance is recorded on the children’s final reports. 

 

Have a lovely weekend. 

Best wishes, 

Amanda Reid 

Mrs Farmer’s Attendance Award - Pearl Class  98.16% 


